STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY

SELECTMEN

MEETING MINUTES SEPTEMBER 15, 2025

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau and Steve Goldsmith. Ron Profaizer was absent.

Nancy Wilbur spoke with the selectmen about the Monadnock Humane Society's available programs for rabies vaccines, spay/ neuter and other canine and feline services.

Robert Bergevin requested a copy of a permit and requested the electronic speed monitoring sign be used on the Dam Road saying the speeding has increased and it dangerous to the residents.

Jay Croteau responded to a telephone call from Green Energy for a building permit for a ground mounted solar array for Welnak on the Dam Road.

The selectmen signed the manifest for 9/9/2025 for ck # 23416 issued to the State of New Hampshire – DOS-DMV in the amount of \$547.30 for motor vehicle registrations.

The selectmen signed payroll. Work requests included for Durwin Clark.

The selectmen signed and paid bills.

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen accepted the minutes.

Jason Contrady from Emergency Management spoke with the selectmen about the upcoming grant process for submission for the 2026 budget. The selectmen signed the Voluntary Participation Notice, the Local Match Commitment letter (\$3,062.39), the Disclosure of Lobbying Activities and the Application for Federal Assistance SF 424.

The selectmen, Jason Contrady and John Berglund discussed using the Fire Department siren for notifying residents of disasters .The siren is currently dset up for dispatch to activate the system and would have to configured to allow for difference between natural structure fire responses and disaster situations.

Jason Contrady spoke about updating the Emergency Operations Plan due in 2027. (NH-ENS)

Currently, Jason Contrady, Josh Brooks, Bruce Smith and Tim Bienvenue are the town's operators. NH Alerts download upon request.

The Town of Surry received ck# 3905906 in the amount of \$51.202.10 from the State of New Hampshire for Flood Control reimbursement.

The Town of Surry received ck# 1239 in the amount of \$106,400.00 from the Trustees of Trust funds for reimbursement to the general fund for purchase of the backhoe warrant article 11, 2025.

Jay Croteau worked on pistol permits for residents.

The Town of Surry received ck# 1190 in the amount of \$72.00 Jason Martin for building permit #1708 (9/8/2025) for lean to . Jay Croteau emailed permit.

Septic Pro had to make a 6 inch change to plan for Gibbons. The state allowed him to cover the field. Steve Goldsmith signed and copy mailed to him. Copy of plan added to Koeder/ Gibbons file.

The Mutual Aid software update has been postponed with date to be announced.

Jack and Meg Welnak solar array on Dam Road. Building permit # 1709 for Green Energy Solar. Due \$25.00. Permit emailed to Green Energy.

The Town of Surry received ck# 1835 in the amount o f\$25.00 for Hayes townhall rental.

The selectmen signed letter to resident for unvaccinated and unregistered dogs. Sent certified. Copy to Town Clerk.

Steve Goldsmith stated Jason Smarts addition is currently on hold.

Steve Goldmsith has not received electric bid for townhall yet.

Jay Croteau confirmed meeting with Durwin Clark on September 29, 2025 at 8:30 P.M.

Steve Goldsmith responded to the electrician and the pool installer as not needing a building permit.

Discussion of London Road and blocked access. No decision because the town does not maintain road.

Jay Croteau is researching septic plan for 97 Cider Mill RD Woodman.

Wayne Brown has contacted his insurance agent about the tree falling on his house roof on Cider Mill Road.

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 9:09.

Submitted J Lane